Town Manager Report/Update

To: Board of Selectmen

From: Stephen L. Delaney Z/zyh
Interim Town Manager
Date: May 6, 2021

Re: Update for Your Meeting of May 10, 2021

Transition
The transition process is moving along very well. As you know, Justin will start on Monday,
May 17", We will both be at Town Meeting that evening.

Veterans’ Agent
The process of reviewing applicants for the part time position of Veterans’ Agent has been

completed with the selection of a person who currently works with a veteran assistance
organization in Gardner. His familiarity with the State systems and regulations will be an asset
as he begins his service with us. I expect to meet with him early next week to work out the
details of his position responsibilities.

I also wanted to mention that all veterans’ benefits that were due have been paid, and we are now
up to date.



